
State of Florida 

DATE: April 16,2002 
TO: 

RE: 

Division of Commission Clerk and Administrative Services (Bay6 

Docket No. 01 1392-TP: Complaint of AT&T Communications of the Southern States 
Inc., TCG South Florida, and AT&T Broadband Phone against BellSouth 
Telecommunications, Inc. for Improper Use and Treatment of Certain NXX Codes. 

FROM: Division of Competitive Markets and Enforcement (Ileri) & J;@ 

Please place the following correspondence from AT&T in the above referenced docket. 

April 15,2002 Status Update Letter from Mr. Tracy Hatch (Law Offices 
of Messer, Caparello & Self) to Mr. Levent Ileri (FPSC) Regarding 
AT&T Complaint on Oddball Codes 

If you have any questions, please call me at 413-6562. 

LI 
Attachment 

cc: Office of the General Counsel (F. Banks) 
Division of Competitive Markets and Enforcement (Casey, Bulecza-Banks) 



LAW OFFICES 

MESSER,  CAPARELLO & SELF 
A PROFESSIONAL ASSOCIATION 

I S  pfi 4:  33 
215 SOUTH MONROE STREET. SUITE 701 

April 15,2002 

BY HAND DELIVERY 
Mr. Levent Ileri 
Engineer Division of Competitive Markets and Enforcement 
Room 270, Gunter Building 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399 

Re: Docket No. 01 1392-TP - AT&T Complaint on Oddball Codes 

Dear Mr. Ileri: 

This letter is to inform you of the status of the discussions between AT&T and BellSouth 
regarding AT&T's complaint against BellSouth for blocking calls to Oddball Codes and for 
BellSouth's refusal to port telephone numbers assigned from Oddball Codes. BellSouth's letter of 
March 12,2002, indicated that BellSouth had progress toward resolving certain issues raised in the 
complaint. However, several questions are still pending final response. 

In its letter of March 12,2002, BellSouth stated that it had completed implementation of its 
routing method for routing calls to the 930 Oddball Code in those LATAs where BellSouth has 
Uniserve customers. This point in the letter raises the question as to whether BellSouth has 
implemented or will implement the same routing method in those LATAs that currently do not have 
a Uniserve Customer but could have such a customer in the future. Bear in mind that Uniserve is 
a tariffed service and available for sale in all of BellSouth's LATAs. The service has not been 
grandfathered and there remains the potential that it could be sold to a new customer in a LATA that 
currently does not have a Uniserve customer and in which the routing method has not been 
implemented. If this happens, we would be right back where we are now. 
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BellSouth's letter also indicated that it is working to transition its current customers fiom services 
using the other Oddball Codes (203,204,440, and 780). In addition to the 930 Code, AT&T has also 
experienced blocking problems with AT&T customers seeking to call telephone numbers from the 780 
Oddball Code. BellSouth has not indicated whether it has or will implement a routing method that will 
enable these calls to complete. 

I have discussed the questions noted above with BellSouth and they indicated that they would 
seek to respond but I have not yet received a response. If you have any questions, please call me at (850) 
425-5209. 


